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FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
TO: Mayor & Council DATE: October 9, 2014 
 
FROM: General Manager, Finance & Technology FILE: 1850-20 
 
SUBJECT: Afro-Canadian Positive Network of BC – Funding Request 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Finance and Technology Department recommends that the Finance Committee recommend 
that Council approve financial support in the amount of $5,000 from Council Initiatives Fund to 
the Afro-Canadian Positive Network of BC to support the delivery of their HIV education and 
awareness program for refugees and immigrants. 
 
 
INTENT 
 
The City has received a request from the Afro-Canadian Positive Network of BC (ACPNET-BC) for 
financial assistance to support the delivery of their HIV education and awareness program for 
refugees and immigrants.  This report addresses that request. 
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
ACPNET-BC seeks to alleviate the effects of HIV/AIDS amongst refugees, immigrants, and all Afro 
Canadians infected and affected by HIV/AIDS.  The network is made up of families and 
individuals and is run by members, providing services for HIV/AIDS education, immigration, 
interpretation, translation, resettlement, familiarization, family care, counseling, cultural foods 
and recreational activities. ACPNET-BC collaborates with other HIV services in BC and 
encourages members in belonging to multiple organizations.  The City has received a request 
from ACPNET-BC for financial assistance to support the delivery of their HIV education and 
awareness program for refugees and immigrants. 
 
Staff has reviewed this request and found that it does not meet the City Grant Policy as it is for 
operating funds, however should Council choose to support this organization, staff would  
recommend that support in the amount of $5,000 be granted from the Council Initiatives Fund.   
 
 
Funding 
 
Appendix “I” attached to this report documents the balance in the Council Initiatives Fund based 
on an assumption that Council will approve the recommendations of this report. 



 
 
 
 

 
CONCLUSION 

 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that the Finance Committee recommend that 
Council approve financial support in the amount of $5,000 from Council Initiatives Fund to the 
Afro-Canadian Positive Network of BC to support the delivery of their HIV education and 
awareness program for refugees and immigrants. 
 
 
 
 
Vivienne Wilke, CGA 
General Manager, 
Finance & Technology 
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